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Legislators to Review State's Groundwater Law
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July 27, 2009

A proposal to build a water bottling plant in Marquette County as well as low
water in trout streams in heavily irrigated Central Wisconsin provide a dramatic
backdrop for a hearing Wednesday at the state Capitol on weaknesses in the
state's groundwater law.

The hearing is scheduled for 9:30 a.m. Wednesday in Room 417N before a joint
meeting of the Senate and Assembly natural resource committees.

"We've had numerous reports from around the state about problems with
groundwater supply," said state Rep. Spencer Black, O-Madison, chairman of the
Assembly Committee on Natural Resources.

Black said it is likely that the plans, still in their early stages, for a water
bottling plant in Marquette County will come up during the hearing.

"That will add to the discussion," Black said.

The proposal is from Crystal Geyser Roxane, a springwater bottling company
headquartered in California. Though calls to the company for information about
the proposal were not returned Monday, officials with the company met with
representatives of environmental groups in Madison last week. Among those
attending was Arlene Kanno, with Concerned Citizens of Newport, a group that
opposed a water bottling operation proposed by Perrier years ago.

At the meeting With Crystal Geyser, according to Kanno, company officials shared
details of their plan, which calls for a 100,OOO-square-foot bottling plant in
the town of Oxford just west of Highway 51 in Marquette County. The company
intends to eventually pump as much as 300,000 gallons of water per day or about
240 gallons per minute.



The proposed site is adjacent to a stream called Allen Creek and is surrounded
by wetlands. But current groundwater laws would offer little protection to such
nearby surface waters, which could be lowered by high-capacity wells.

Black said groundwater experts from throughout the state have been invited to
address the committees about loopholes in groundwater regulations. The state's
initial groundwater law, which dealt primarily with groundwater quality, was
supplemented in 2003 with additional legislation that regulated high-capacity
wells for the production of bottled water.

But the regulations leave most of the state's water resources unprotected from
excessive pumping by high-capacity wells - wells that pump at least 100,000
gallons a day.

For example, the law allows the state Department of Natural Resources to deny
permission for a high-capacity well only if it threatens a public water supply,
which provides little protection for lakes, rivers and streams. Further,
environmental review of a high-capacity well is required only if it is within
1,200 feet of an Outstanding Resource Water, such as a pristine lake.

One other provision protects springs only if their flow is one cubic foot per
second for at least 80 percent of the time.

Water experts, such as George Kraft, who heads the groundwater center at UW
Stevens Point, have estimated that 90 percent or more of the state's surface
waters, including springs, are unprotected from excessive pumping as a result of
the weaknesses in the state's laws.

Heavy pumping of municipal and irrigation wells in Central Wisconsin this
summer, for example, have dramatically lowered the flow of the Little Plover
River as well as other nearby lakes and streams, according to Dan Baumann, water
programs manager for the DNR.

IF YOU GO

WHAT: A hearing on weaknesses in the state's groundwater laws before a joint
meeting of the Assembly and Senate natural resource committess.

WHERE: Room 4l7N of the State Capitol.

WHEN: 9:30 a.m., Wednesday, July 29.

AT A GLANCE
GROUNDWATER LAW

WHAT'S HAPPENING? A hearing before a joint meeting of the Senate and Assembly
natural resource committees on weaknesses in the state's groundwater laws.

WHAT'S THE ISSUE? Invited speakers will discuss problems with groundwater
protections, which water experts say leave 90 percent or more of the state's
lakes, streams and springs prone to damage from excessive pumping.

WHAT'S NEXT? Legislators may use the information from the hearing to author
legislation that would strengthen groundwater laws.
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